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                 Prairie View Elementary News 

 

 

School District of Holmen 

1201 Newport Lane, Holmen, WI  54636 

Dr. Patrice Tronstad, 

Principal 

E-MAIL tropat@holmen.k12.wi.us 

VOICE (608) 526-1600   FAX (608) 526-1695 

WEB SITE www.holmen.k12.wi.us 

PRINCIPAL PATRICE’S PONDERINGS….from Prairie View  

 Halloween Parade- The Prairie View Halloween Parade will be on 

Thursday, October 31st at 2:00 pm. Family, friends, and community 

members are welcome to attend. The children will parade through 

the cafeteria where you can take photos and enjoy the variety of 

costumes. 
 Halloween Costumes- If your child chooses to wear a Halloween 

Costume, please make sure it is appropriate for school and easy for 

them to put on themselves. As a reminder, the Holmen School 

District has a policy regarding weapons and weapon look-alikes. 

Please make sure that your child’s costume does not include toy 

guns, knives, axes, cleavers, swords, or other similar items. We also 

discourage the use of violent “blood and guts” type of costumes. 

Please help us keep the fun in our Halloween Celebration by using 

your best judgment when choosing your child’s costume. 
 Classroom Volunteers- As a reminder, before you volunteer in a 

classroom, you must be an approved volunteer in the district. This 

includes volunteering for classroom celebrations, field trips, assist 

with students in the classroom etc. To verify you are an approved 

volunteer go to the School District of Holmen website, Community 

Partners tab, volunteers or click here. You can search for your name 

to see if you are a district approved volunteer. 
                                                                    --Dr. Tronstad 

Prairie View Elementary-A Learning community committed to achieving 
excellence. 

 

 

 

DATES TO 

REMEMBER 

October 4 – Homecoming 

Parade and Pork Feed 

Sept. 30 – Oct. 25 – Guess the 

weight of the Pumpkin  

October 9 – EARLY RELEASE 
(1:40pm) 

October 14 – PTO Meeting 4PM 

October 15 – National Take 

Your Parent to Lunch Day 

October 17– Picture Retake Day  

October 18 – Pick-A-Time 

Parent/Teacher Conference 

Scheduling opens  

October 28– Pick-A-Time 

Parent/Teacher Conference 

Scheduling closes  

October 31– PV Halloween 

Parade at 2pm 

 

http://www.holmen.k12.wi.us/
https://www.holmen.k12.wi.us/community/volunteers.cfm
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CONFERENCE 

SCHEDULING 
 

Parent/teacher conferences will be held 

Tuesday, November 5, 2019 

and 

Thursday, November 7, 2019  

from 4:00-8:00 p.m. each day 

You will sign up via Pick-A-Time, which 

is an online system to schedule your 

child’s conference date and time. The 

link will be on the Prairie View website, 

parents, Pick-A-Time. Additional 

information and details regarding sign-

up will come home soon! 

Pick-A-Time will be available October 

18, 12:00 a.m. and it will close on 

October 28 at 11:59 p.m. 

Please contact your child’s teacher with any 

questions or assistance. 

 

              Greetings, Prairie View families!  
          Another year of learning and wonderful  

                          music is upon us. 

 
All Prairie View students participate in a music 

program throughout the year. Each student is very 
involved in making the concert a success. Please  

note the date and time of your child’s program. All 
concerts are held in the PV Cafetorium. 

 

 
Kindergarten Friday, March 20, 2020 2:15 p.m. 

First Grade Friday, December 13, 2019 2:15 p.m. 

Second Grade Thursday, March 5, 2020 6:00 p.m. 

Third Grade Thursday, December 5, 2019 6:00 p.m. 

Fourth Grade Thursday, April 16, 2020 6:00 p.m. 

Fifth Grade Thursday, April 16, 2020 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

Family Resources 

 
At Prairie View we strive for all 
students to be safe, respectful, 
and responsible. We know that 

students and families need 
basic necessities in order for 

children to be ready to listen 
and learn at school. If your 

family is looking for resources 
offered in our area, a pamphlet 
has been created for you! On 

the Prairie View Website, under 
the Parents-Home & School 
Connection tab, you will find 

local resources you may 
access: medical, dental, vision, 
food, transportation, clothing, 
salon services, and outreach.  

 
We hope you find this helpful! 
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COUNSELOR CONNECTION – MR. EIKEN 

It has been a great start to the 2019-20 school year here at Prairie View! Hoping everyone had a wonderful 

summer--it is amazing to see how much of a difference ten weeks can make! A lot of growing done this 

summer! This month in Guidance, we have gotten reacquainted, discussed classroom expectations, and 

explored why it is so important for everyone to feel safe in a bully-free environment. Grades 1-4 had a “recess 

rodeo” in which the playground rules for each area or activity were explained and the students were given a 

chance to practice these rules. The playground expectations are posted in the windows of the doors in each 

wing if you or your student would like a refresher or feel free to call or email me and I can get you a copy. If I 

can be of service to you or yours, please feel free to give me a call or email at eikbre@holmen.k12.wi.us or 

(608) 526-1600 ext. 1610. 

mailto:eikbre@holmen.k12.wi.us
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2019-2020 Student Council representatives 

 

Mrs. Sanchez- Whitney Stuhr 

Mr. Sime- Kloe Gunderson 

Mrs. Pickett- Marley Roth 

Mrs. Vergin – Allison Anibas 

Mr. Davis- Kaylee Goodenough 

Mrs. Casey- Brennan Lawrence 

Mrs. Kinsman- Evie Layland 

Mrs. Abbott- Hailey Hansen & Mason Miles 

Ms. Aspenson- Eli Buchholtz & Elise Malak 

Mrs. Fiegen- Hannah Toso, Logan Kelm & Seth Russell 
 

 

Guess the Weight of the Pumpkin! 

Student Council is having a Guess the Weight of the Pumpkin contest in October. 

Details were sent home with students and are available on page 5 of this newsletter. 

Money collected will be donated to the Children’s Miracle Network and food collected will 

go to local food pantries here in Holmen. 
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PTO meetings will take place in the Prairie View LMC on the second Monday of each 
month. In an effort to accommodate different schedules of parents/teachers the times of the 
meetings will alternate between 4:00PM (even months) and 6:30PM (odd months). Meetings 
are 1 hour in length. For your convenience, PTO attempts to have child watch for each 
meeting. We will let you know before the meetings via eblast if child watch happens to ever 
be unavailable. We hope to see you there! 
 

NEW Executive Board Members for 2019-20: 
Co-Chairs: 
Anouk Goreta- Anouk has a 3rd grader and 5th grader at Prairie View.  
Natalie Heidlage- Natalie has a 4th grader at Prairie View and is also the School Nurse. 
Secretary:  
Brittany McIlquham- Brittany has a 1st and 3rd grader at Prairie View.  
Treasurer:  
Naomi Bjergum- Naomi has a 2nd grader and a 4th grader at Prairie View and is also a 4k teacher for the 
district.  

 
FYI Box Tops for Education: 
You no longer have to clip your box tops and send them in. You can simply download the “Box Tops for 
Education” app on your device, scan your receipt within 14 days of purchase and list Prairie View Elementary 
as your school. Prairie View will automatically be credited.  
You can still send in your clipped box tops if you choose to! 
 
PTO is looking for involvement in the following PTO committees: 

- 5th Grade Bash: 
Objective: Collaborate as a group with the other Holmen elementary 
schools to support this event for the 5th graders. 
Time Commitment: Attend meetings as set by sponsoring school. One 
evening in May/chaperone event.  

- Dining Night Out: 
Objective: Organize/advertise with local restaurants on ways to raise money for our school & enjoy time out with family. 
Time Commitment: Advertise and then greet (or organize volunteers when needed) at the event. 
Email: holmenprairieviewpto@gmail.com if interested! 
 

SAVE THE DATES! 
Kids Night Out on December 6th 6:00PM to 7:30PM 
Family Fun Fest on March 12th 4:30PM to 7:00PM 
Barnes and Noble Book Fair on January 30th 4:30PM to 7:00PM. 
 
PTO Contact Info: 
PTO Email: holmenprairieviewpto@gmail.com 
Facebook Page:  Prairie View Elementary PTO – Holmen, WI 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:holmenprairieviewpto@gmail.com
mailto:holmenprairieviewpto@gmail.com
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From the Health Office: 

Hearing and Vision Screenings:   Hearing and vision screenings will be done for kindergarten and 1st grade 

students this Fall. Vision and/or hearing problems can affect a student’s educational success and their ability to 

learn.  Parents/guardians or teachers may request screenings for any student at any time during the school year if 

concerns arise.  If you have questions about your child’s vision and/or hearing, please contact the health office. 

Prescription and Over-the Counter Medications:  Medicines such as cough drops, pain relievers, and other over-

the-counter remedies to be administered at school requires the completion of a School Medication/Treatment 

Form by a parent/guardian before the medications can be administered.  A parent must sign the form, and if it is a 

prescription, the doctor must sign it as well.  Forms may be obtained from the health office or your healthcare 

provider.  All medications must be in the original container and labeled with the child’s name. ALL medications 

must be brought to the Health Office by an adult. 

Dental Care at School: Bridging Brighter Smiles will hold a dental clinics at Prairie View throughout the year.  Sign 

up online at: http://enrollment.bbsmiles.org/ 

Professional Dental Services Provided Right at School Include: 

Oral Screenings 

Cleanings 

Fluoride Varnish Applications 

Dental Sealants 

Dental Health Education 

Referral Assistance 

Forward Health (BadgerCare) Card Accepted! 

(Other Private Dental Insurances Not Accepted) 

Not sure if your child is enrolled, or due for care?  Simply call Bridging Brighter Smiles at 262-896-9891, or 

email coordinator@bbsmiles.org.  

 

 

 
Don’t forget to check Virtual Backpack for 

educational opportunities, activities, and 

events available in our area.  

The link to Virtual Backpack is located on 

the front page of the Prairie View 

Elementary website. 

Some upcoming events include: 

Pork Feed for Education, Youth Sports Safety 

Symposium, Library Mini Reading Program, Holmen 

Viking Wrestling Club, HoCo Luau for Littles, and 

more! 

 

 

http://enrollment.bbsmiles.org/
mailto:coordinator@bbsmiles.org
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Library Learning 

 

Thank you for stopping into the LMC during the Open House to introduce 
yourselves.  It is always a pleasure to meet our families. 

 

Book Check Out 
 Kindergarten is currently in training on how to browse for a book and how to take 

care of it.  Soon students will be able to check out one book that will remain at 
school.  I’m hoping by Halloween the kindergarteners will finally be able to take a 
book home.  Once check-out begins it will occur each LMC visit. 

 First graders have a restricted area from which book selections can be 
made.  Each student may check out 1 book.  First grade students are able to 
check out each visit to the LMC. 

 Second - fifth graders may have 2 books.  If a student needs a book for a class 
project a third book may be checked out.  Check out will occur every other LMC 
time.  

 All students using our LMC and Book Room books are responsible and liable for 
any damage done to the books while in their possession.  We encourage 
students to inspect the book before checking it out, but if your child comes home 
and notices that a book was damaged prior to check out please send a Dojo or 
email message to me.  zurpeg@holmen.k12.wi.us  If the book is in need of minor 
repairs and can remain in circulation a $5.00 fine will be assessed to cover the 
cost of mending supplies.  The entire cost of the book will be assessed to books 
that must be removed from circulation.  This was stated in the permission slip 
that was signed at the beginning of the year.  I recommend keeping LMC books 
in a plastic bag and in a separate area from water bottles while in the backpack. 

 

 

Other news in the LMC: 
 Recycling Club- Our 5th graders will be collecting the recycling boxes in each 

classroom or office to promote paper recycling.  In addition we are continuing to 
collect non functioning markers of any type - not just Crayola.  Feel free to send 
any markers from home with your child to add to our collection box in the LMC.  

 Battle of the Books - Interested students in 4th - 5th grades have signed up and 
have started reading books from the Battle of the Books list.   

 

 

mailto:zurpeg@holmen.k12.wi.us
https://sites.google.com/wemta.org/battle/elementary?authuser=0
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 Computer/ Chromebook Use- Students in grades 2 - 5 have practiced signing 
onto the computers using their specific logins and passwords.  The 
username/login follows this format:  the first 3 letters of the last name then the 
first 3 letters of the first name followed by the student’s graduation year 
@students.holmen.k12.wi.us.  The password is pride followed by the student’s 4 
or 5 digit lunch number.  If I am a third grader named Gary Paulsen it would be 
paugar29@students.holmen.k12.wi.us and his password might be pride1234. 
Each time your child uses a computer at school or accesses his Google account 
he/she will be expected to use this login. Please assist us by having your child 
practice spelling the word pride and by memorizing his/her lunch number - even if 
school lunch is never taken. Students will be reviewing the Acceptable Use 
Policy in early October. 

 

 

 
The Scholastic Book Fair will take place during conference nights on November 5th and 7th from 4:00 
- 7:30 PM.  We will also be open for a limited time on the Optional Conference Day, November 4th.  
Be aware that due to state mandates we will now be charging tax on all purchases.  You will have the 
option to round up your purchase to donate to All For Books, a simple way for us to raise funds during 
the Book Fair to purchase much-needed books for our school.  Last year we donated the money 
raised to the Family Literacy Night committee. Students will be allowed to window shop during their 
LMC times.  Purchasing of items may occur on conference nights and online.  More information will 
be coming home soon about the book fair.  Don’t forget to tell your child’s relatives, especially the 
grandmas and grandpas.  Books make fantastic gifts.  Thank you for supporting our LMC by 
attending our book fair!  
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National Take Your 

Parents to 

LUNCH       DAY 
We hope you are able to eat lunch 

with your child(ren) on October 15th 

and work with your child to help them 

choose a healthy lunch.  

Your lunch choice and payment should 

be sent in by October 7. The RSVP 

form was sent home with your child 

and is also available in this newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

  

For your convenience, the breakfast and 

lunch menu are available as a quick link 

on our website or click here. You can 

print the menu or click on the menu for 

a visual picture and description of the 

lunch choice for your child. 

 

https://holmen.nutrislice.com/menu/prairie-view-elementary
https://holmen.nutrislice.com/menu/prairie-view-elementary
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 NATIONAL TAKE YOUR PARENT TO LUNCH DAY 
                                               Tuesday, OCTOBER 15TH 

 

 

What is National Take Your Parents to Lunch Day? 

This event that takes place each October when parents visit their children’s school and have lunch 

with them in the cafeteria. The goal is for you to work with your child to help them choose a healthy 

lunch.  Together, parents and school officials can work to provide children with the healthiest meals 

possible. (If a parent is unable to attend, another family member is welcome) 

 

Please RSVP by MONDAY, October 7th if you are able to join your child for lunch on 

OCTOBER 15th.    (ALL MEALS MUST BE PRE PAID All Meals are $3.65) 
 

KINDERGARTEN LUNCH 10:45 a.m. 

FIRST GRADE LUNCH 11:15 a.m. 

THIRD GRADE LUNCH 11:30 a.m. 

FIFTH GRADE LUNCH 11:45 a.m. 

SECOND GRADE LUNCH 12:00 p.m. 

FOURTH GRADE LUNCH 12:15 p.m. 
 

MENU: 
CHOICE # 1 = CHEESE BURGER 

CHOICE # 2 = CRISPY CHICKEN SANDWICH 

CHOICE # 3 = PBJ SNAPPY MEAL 
** We do offer Gluten Free options, Please contact the Kitchen to inquire. 608-526-1600 ext. 1616 ** 

(ALL MEALS INCLUDE A FULL SALAD BAR, FRUIT BAR AND MILK) 

✁---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

◻ Yes, I will be able to come for lunch on Take Your Parents to Lunch Day on 

October 15th. 
 

Number of adults attending   ______  

Your lunch choice:      CHOICE #1 ---------      CHOICE #2---------    CHOICE#3 -------- 

                                           (please indicate your choices) 

  

YOUR STUDENT NAME(s)  ____________________________               

Money enclosed: ________________ 

      Cost:  All Meals $3.65 

                                                                        (PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO SUN)  
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Homecoming 2019 

 

On Friday evening, October 4th, the Holmen High School football team will play the Logan 

Rangers for their Homecoming game. During that afternoon, students and staff will attend 

the Homecoming Parade, which proceeds down Main Street in Holmen.   This year Holmen 

High School has chosen "It's Tiki Time" (a Hawaiian / tropical theme) for Homecoming.  Many 

students have helped in art class create decorations for our float, and the 5th  Grade Spirit Squad will be 

marching along with our float.  There will be students from each classroom in grades 1-5 representing their 

class riding on the float, along with a few staff members.   

 

District buses will depart with the students and staff from Prairie View at 12:40 p.m., as the parade begins at 

1:15 p.m.  Families are welcome to meet us where we will be seated along the east side of Main Street between 

Wall Street and Lake Street in Holmen. In case of rain, students will not be attending the parade. 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of our Holmen Vikings, Prairie View students and staff will be participating in dress up theme days 

during the week of September 30-October 4th.  Everyone is encouraged to take part in the fun; please dress 

responsibly. 

 

Monday: "Pajama Day"  (pajamas, robe, slippers) 

Tuesday: "Fall Gear Day" (camo, sweaters, flannels, fall themed clothing) 

Wednesday: "Color Day" (Kindergarten: pink / red, 1st grade: orange, 2nd grade: yellow, 3rd grade: green, 4th 

grade: blue, and 5gh grade: black / white 

Thursday: "Tropical / Hawaiian Day" (tropical clothing, hats, sunglasses, leis) 

Friday: "Homecoming / Holmen Spirit Day" Holmen Viking / Prairie View attire, maroon / white) 
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The School District of Holmen does not discriminate on the basis of age, race, creed, color, disability, pregnancy, marital or parental status, religion, 
sex, citizenship, national origin, ancestry, socioeconomic status, sexual orientation, gender identity, gender expression, or gender nonconformity. 


